
 
 

 
May 23, 2025 

 
 
Chairman Tom Cole     Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro  
House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee  
H-307 The Capitol      2313 Rayburn House Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Alexandria Borough Revitalization project in fiscal year 2026. 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the Borough of Alexandria, located at PO Box 
291, Alexandria, PA 16611. The funding would be used to replace the Borough’s aging 
stormwater infrastructure and for the associated roadway restoration.   

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the proposed project will allow the 
borough to replace the undersized storm pipe network and install additional storm pipes to 
properly collect and convey stormwater, alleviating flood conditions. The project will also 
include the installation of Green Stormwater Facilities to collect and infiltrate additional 
stormwater runoff prior to entering the infrastructure system, helping to reduce the overall 
impact on the community. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by one 
or more of the following eligible uses of the Community Development Fund (CDF): 42 U.S.C. 
5305(a)(1), 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2), 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4), and 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(5). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

John Joyce, M.D.  

Member of Congress 


